
Over the past two weeks, Robin and I have 
had the opportunity to travel to Spain 
and walk the final 100 Kilometers of the 
Portuguese Route of the Camino De Santiago.  
This is one of the three Christian pilgrimages 
traveled by followers of Jesus over the 
centuries.  The first of course is Jerusalem, the 
second is Rome where Peter is buried and the 
third is Santiago Spain, where it is believed 
that James’ body was transported and buried.  
The story of James death in Jerusalem and 
then his body being carried to Spain is a 
combination of history, miracles, and legend.  
James reportedly had traveled the Spain to preach the good news.  
Thus, upon his death, his body was transported by his companions 
back to Spain.
What is certain is that for centuries Christian pilgrims have traveled 
to Santiago where they believed James to be buried.  There are now 
many “Caminos” or ways to the cathedral at Santiago.  All of these 
have been traveled over the years by faithful pilgrims.  In recent 
years, walking the Camino has become a combination of spiritual 
journey, tourist attraction and adventure challenge.  Many will walk 
the full Camino which requires at least a month to complete.  Robin 
and I only walked for 7 days.  So, we only had a taste of the full 
experience, but it was still a marvelous experience.  Each day we 
would walk 10 to 15 miles through forests, greenways, small villages, 
and sometimes urban centers.  All along the way we met others and 
learned to follow the guide signs and enjoy the journey.  It will take 
me several months to process all I experienced but I would like to 
share a few things I have learned or at least have re-learned during 
our walk.  Here are a few thoughts in no certain order:
Initiative, discipline, and perseverance lead to achievement.
God has created a big and beautiful world.
Be open to the day and to others you meet. God may be wanting to 
teach you something.
The Church of Jesus Christ is so much bigger than we imagine.  
Those who are a part of it speak every language and come in all 
ages, lifestyles, and experiences.
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OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHIES
to TBC Member Aubrey Jones upon the passing of his wife TBC Member 
Evelyn Jones of Raleigh, Sunday, April 28th. 

to  TBC Members Art and Sally Melvin, Sarah and Chris Albert upon the 
passing of Art's sister and Sarah's aunt Anne Bloom of Baltimore, MD on 
Monday, April 22nd.  

to TBC Members Jim and Rachel McHenry Jones upon the passing of John's 
mother Donna McHenry of Raleigh, NC on Friday, April 19th.   

WELCOME TO TRINITY
James & Jane Hollingsworth

Letter

CONGRATULATIONS
To TBC Members Jim and Angela Hatchell on the birth of their granddaughter  
Lainey Parks Hatchell, born Monday, April 15th.

Ainsley McCoy
Baptism

A smile and a friendly greeting in another person’s language goes a 
long way. Remember that at the local gas station or grocery store.
In my pragmatism I can lose creativity. Reflection and creativity are 
where the beauty lies.
It is a small world after all. I met a woman from Wilmington on the 
first day who grew up 5 miles from me in Knoxville Tennessee.
Although I am uniquely made, I am also very ordinary.  Learning to 
embrace the joy of an ordinary life may be the secret to satisfaction 
and happiness.
Be careful not to seek to create God into a God of your own image.  
Just when you start boxing God in is when the Holy Spirit breaks 
out of the mold you have made.
I am blessed beyond measure to be able to have the opportunity 
and means to travel and experience other places. I am grateful to 
our church who supports letting their Pastor have a break in routine 
and time for respite.
I hope to be able to write more about some of our experiences and 
the people we met. Until then, thank you again for allowing me the 
time away.  I am grateful for our ministerial staff and for all who 
gave leadership in my absence.

Dr. Jeff Roberts | Senior Pastor | jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609 | 919-787-3740 | tbcraleigh.com
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TBC LIBRARY NEWS
HEARTS OF MONTANA

US Secret Service Special Agent Luke Powell is lucky to be alive. 
Three of his fellow agents have died in unusual circumstances 
in the past ten weeks. Luke is devastated by the loss of his 
friends and colleagues, and his inability to locate the killer feels 
like a personal failure. He's an expert at shielding others, but 
now the protectors are in need of protection. FBI Special Agent 
Faith Malone is driven to succeed and confident in her ability to 
solve every case she's assigned. She's been put in charge of the 
investigation into the unprecedented attacks, and with Luke's 
life in danger, the stakes have never been higher. But it's hard to 
know how to fight back when you don't know who the enemy 
is. As more agents are targeted, Luke and Faith will have to work 
together to bring a killer to justice and prevent any more names 

from joining their fallen brothers and sisters on the Secret Service Wall of Honor. 

All three books in this series by Lynn Blackburn, Unknown Threat, Malicious 
Intent, and Under Fire, are available on the shelf in the TBC Library and are also 
available as eBooks in the TBC Digital Library.

In order to access eBooks, you must have a TBC Library Card and request to be 
on the eBooks approved list. In order to use eBooks you will have to add the 
Libby by OverDrive app to your smartphone, tablet, laptop, desktop, or Kindle. 
If you need a TBC Library card or you need to be added to the eBooks list, you 
may call or email Ron Brown at 919-782-3957 or rbrown0207@gmail.com for 
assistance.

May 12 - Deacon of the Week
Anne Bokeny, native of Greensboro, NC, has 
been a member of TBC since 1973. She has two 
daughters Sharon B. Frain (Rick) of Fleming Island, 
FL, and Dr. Karen Beck of Raleigh, NC. She also has 
two grandchildren Hannah and Noah Frain. Anne is 
a retired Registered Nurse after 50 years, worked 
at several Hospitals. Anne works with A2C2 Willing 
Hearts Sunday School Class with fellow deacon 
Kerfoot Ritter.

May 19 – Deacon of the Week
Kerfoot Ritter, native of Richmond, VA, has been a 
member of TBC since 1987. He and his wife Charme 
have three children and several grandchildren. 
Kerfoot is retired from IBM Europe/Middle East/ 
Africa. Kerfoot works with the A2C2 Willing Hearts 
Sunday School Class with fellow deacon Anne 
Bokeny. He also serves on the Raleigh Rescue 
Mission Lead Team.

STAFF ANNIVERSARIES
Andy Jung, Minister in Residence for Young Adults, celebrates his 1st 
anniversary with Trinity Baptist Church on May 8th. Please take the time to say 
a personal word, write a note or place a phone call to Andy or offer words of 
encouragement and support for the fine job he is doing.
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GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS Rev. Spencer Good

COLUMBARIUM 
The columbarium project is complete and the space is open again! We want 
to thank you for your patience as the columbarium landscaping project was 
taking place. Check out the images below of the beautiful upgrades and 
modifications to our columbarium space.

Annual Barbecue Night Fellowship Meal
Sign-up for Barbecue Night with the code on page 16

Join us on Wednesday, May 29th for our LAST 
Fellowship Meal of the semester! We will have 
barbecue catered by Ole Time BBQ, fried chicken, sides, and banana 
pudding for dessert! The cost is $12/person. Sign-up by May 27th.
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“I really believe that the leaders are investing in our kids not for any other type 
of outcome than simply to get to know them and learn who they are. And that 
seems to resonate with them. They know that they are truly being cared for, and 
that opens them up to listen to the gospel. They are not being preached at in a 
condescending manner or given a set of rules to follow. They are just loved on.” 
—Andrea, parent

When I think about how I ended up in ministry, names like JT, CK, Frank, 
and Sandi come to mind. They saw things in me that I did not see in myself. 
They invested themselves in me to help me discover my gifts and passion for 
young people. They (along with God) changed the trajectory of my life. 

In Fuller Youth Institute’s research, over 77% of participants in a church that 
is reaching and engaging young adults well highlighted leadership as the 
reason their church is effective with young people. However, what stood out 
in these congregations was the way that leaders equipped and empowered 
young people to become leaders themselves within the congregation. Our 
research at FYI discovered that leaders who employed keychain leadership 
were most effective in inviting and supporting young adults to contribute 
their gifts to their faith communities. 

Keychain leaders know how to balance the empowerment of others while 
ensuring new leaders are not quickly in over their heads. They are very aware 
of the “keys” they hold and are constantly opening doors, providing training 
and entrusting others who are ready for their own set of “keys.”

Our research also revealed keychain leaders lead with vulnerability, focused 
on community, and empowered young people to envision new doors and 
new keys. Here are some of the top insights from the research:

Keychain leaders who lead with vulnerability must be willing to go first. In 
our research, young people told us that they were not looking for leaders 
who had everything together. Instead, they were drawn to leaders who 
were willing to recognize their past and current shortcomings and mistakes. 
Keychain leaders know how to act with authenticity and be vulnerable with 
others without entering into the realm of oversharing. 

Keychain leaders focus on community. Young people can find great 
preaching and biblical resources online. However, as one young adult in our 
study put it, “You can download good preaching, but you can’t download a 
vibrant community.” 

Keychain leaders empower young people to envision new doors and 
new keys. They view enthusiasm and different perspectives as a solution 
to problems rather than as a problem itself. In our research, we heard 
how listening to and empowering young people led to buy-in, provided a 
sense of purpose, and brought vitality and energy to the whole church and 
community.

What type of leader are you? Good leaders are those who are looking to 
empower others and ensure they feel supported to accomplish the goal. Our 
church has so many “keychain leaders” but we can always use more! Let’s 
keep finding ways to encourage young adults to use their gifts and strengths 
for God’s kingdom!
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ALWAYS ROOM FOR YOU! 
Find your place in music ministry in 2024! If you have singing or 

instrumental abilities, we need you. We are always looking for more 
musicians to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity. Consider 
getting involved in music ministry and being a part of an exciting place 

of ministry! 

Let the message of Christ dwell among you richly as you teach and 
admonish one another with all wisdom through psalms, hymns, and 
songs from the Spirit, singing to God with gratitude in your hearts

— Colossians 3:16

We had a wonderful concert this past week with The Northeast 
Piedmont Chorale and Orchestra. The chorale and orchestra were 
great guests, and their comments were all complimentary about 
our church, Sanctuary, greeters, ushers, and technicians. We will 
be hosting them again on December 7 for their annual Christmas 
concert. Thank you to all who attended and supported the musicians 
as well as volunteered to make this special night happen.

Our children’s and student choirs have finished the year, but we are 
planning our Fall season ahead. Keep on the lookout for dates and 
times in the church newsletter in the months ahead when
we will resume.

Until we meet again! 
Steve
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Wednesday Evenings in May

God Never Give Up On You
Began April 3rd at 6:30pm in C303
FACILITATED BY REV. EICKHOFF, JOHNNY TEAL, 
AND ANGELA STRICKLAND

Thursday's

Women's Book Club | 3rd Thursdays | 6:00pm | A Parlor 
FACILITATED BY NANCY CUMMINGS, 

May 16th: The Kindest Lie by Nancy Johnson 

Coming this Summer! 
June 5th-August 7th
6pm-7:30pm | Fellowship Hall
The Chosen is coming for Summer 
Wednesday evenings! Special emphasis 
each evening: Ice cream, Popcorn, 
Desserts & Watermelon Fun!
June 5th: Episode 1: Thunder
June 12th: No showing due to VBS
June 19th: Episode 2: I Saw You
June 26th: Episode 3: Matthew 4:24
July 3rd: No showing due to Holiday
July 10th: Episode 4: The Perfect Opportunity
July 17th: Episode 5: Spirit
July 24th: Episode 6: Unlawful
July 31st: Episode 7: Reckoning
August 7th: Episode 8: Beyond Mountains

One Worship Service Sundays
May 26th: One worship service at 10:30am. Early fellowship with coffee 
and pastries prior to the service and treats provided by our Arabic 
Congregation as we leave. There will be no scheduled Sunday School.

July 7th: One worship service at 10:30am. There will be no scheduled 
Sunday School. Churchwide Cookout following the service.
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Our missions focus for VBS this year will be the Baptist Children's 
Homes of North Carolina. With over 10,000 children in the North 
Carolina Foster Care System, the church is in a unique position to 
minister to these sweet kids and ensure they are placed in safe, 
stable and loving homes.  During VBS, we will be learning more about 
the Baptist Children's Homes and the ministries they offer for families 
in North Carolina. We will also be holding two, separate drives to 
benefit this wonderful organization.

1) Miles of Pennies. A mile of pennies is $844.40 when laid side by 
side.  Pick up one collection jar per family in the Narthex on Sunday, 
May 12th. Fill your jar with pennies and bring them with you to the 
first night of VBS on Wednesday, June 12th.  Don't have a child in 
VBS?  You can still contribute!  There will be donation jars located 
throughout the church so bring your loose change and help make 
a difference in the lives of the children and families served by the 
Baptist Children's Homes.

2) Our hands on project this year will be assembling Birthday Boxes 
for the children who live at the Baptist Children's Home. Each child 
should feel celebrated and valued, especially on their birthday!  
We will be collecting cake mix, frosting, vegetable oil, birthday 
candles and disposable cake pans for the birthday boxes.  For your 
convenience, we've made an Amazon Wish List for the items needed!  
Look for collection bins located at all church entrances or bring your 
donation with you to VBS beginning on Wednesday, June 12th. Visit 
the QR code on page 16 for the Amazon wish list!

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL MISSION PROJECT

2024 Missions  DATES  To Remember
07/19-28	 WYOMING MISSION TRIP 

Anne Wilkins: anne.b.wilkins@gmail.com

08/10-17	 KENTUCKY MISSION TRIP 
Brenda Lowrance: bhlowrance@gmail.com

11/17-24	 KENTUCKY MISSION TRIP 
Brenda Lowrance: bhlowrance@gmail.com
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Reconnect. Re-engage. 
Re-commit. Reignite

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION NEEDS

1. Size 5 diapers
2. Size 6 diapers
3. Body wash
4. Pillow protectors for twin pillows

Please deliver your donations to the bins located 
in the BHall near the AB Portico.
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SAVE THE DATES
Lunch & Learn
June 18, 2024
10:30a.m. - FH

Dr. Amanda Gayle
Promoting Mental Health

Senior Adult Trip to Duke Homestead, Durham
Friday, May 31st from 9am-2pm
To learn more about agriculture, 

the history of tobacco, and the tobacco chant. 
Hear about a dear friend of mine
 from The Hit Parade and his life. 
Lunch at Bennett Pointe Grill

Sign-up poster goes up Sunday, May 19th
Trip Leader Anita Yeargin, 919-389-1299

Lunch & Learn
July 16, 2024

10:30a.m. - FH
Tom Ogburn

Artificial Intelligence

Lunch & Learn
August 20, 2024
10:30a.m. - FH

Joe Mitchner, Attorney
Living & Dying Well: 

Avoiding Surprises & Messes

Healing Hands Ministry 
Goal: Minister to the physical and spiritual health 

of the faith community at Trinity.
Nurses: Susan Blakely, chair, Beverly Munday, Pat Nelson, Emma Konrad, Beth Davis

Ministries offered: 
1. Answer questions about meds, medical conditions, Dr.'s instructions.
2. Assess vital signs.
3. Teach procedures like self-injections, and use of equipment and other 		
medical instruction. 
4. Referral advice about community agencies.

Get to know your nurses. They will be glad to talk with you about services offered. 
Nurses are present in worship and at major Trinity events. 

We are so thankful for this ministry!

BAPTIST HERITAGE AWARD RECIPIENT 
Dr. Clay Warf

Dr. Clay Warf.  We give thanks to 
Clay for his leadership in North 
Carolina Baptist life as Executive 
Director of the North Carolina 
Baptist Foundation.  Clay is a true 
Baptist Statesman and a devoted 
church member.  We are grateful for 
his example of faithfulness to the 
Kingdom of God.
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YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS
See back page for QR code sign-ups!

Lunch & Learn
August 20, 2024
10:30a.m. - FH

Joe Mitchner, Attorney
Living & Dying Well: 

Avoiding Surprises & Messes

Students don't forget the last day of Wednesday Night 
activites is May 22nd! 

If you have a high school or college graduate 
or are a high school or college graduate, 
please help us to celebrate you by submitting 
your information on the senior recognition 
form for TBC Graduate Recognition Sunday. 
High School seniors are also invited to 
submit an application for scholarships at 
TBC.  All forms are due on May 8th!

Middle School students and families signed 
up to go to Passport this summer, please 
save June 30th in your calendar to discuss 
what to expect and pack. Meet in the 
Underground right after the second service 
to briefly discuss.
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VBS is June 12th-14th
Register with the QR code on the back page!

Theme:  Lifeway’s Breaker Rock Beach
Kids will be challenged as they discover that 
God’s truth never changes, everyone needs 
Jesus, and learn to speak the truth in love. 
Adventure awaits each day as kids explore 
tide pools, spot orcas, fly kites, and watch the 
mighty waves crash up against the immovable 
Breaker Rock!

Theme Verse: Romans 12:2
Be transformed by the renewing of your mind.

Motto: God’s truths never change.

VBS Snack Supper 
Register with the QR code on the back page!

We will be offering snack supper Wednesday - Friday that will be served 
4:45pm-5:30pm. Parents/Guardians need to remain with children during 
snack supper. They can sign in their children for VBS beginning at 5:50pm  
in the Narthex. Cost is $7/person. Deadline to sign-up & pay is June 10th.

Menu:
Wednesday Night: Chick Fil A Sandwiches & Fruit
Thursday Night: Pizza & Salad
Friday Night: Sandwiches & Chips

June 16th Sunday Worship
We invite you to worship with us on June 16th. Our children will be singing 
their VBS songs in worship! Our schedule for that morning will be:

9:45am- Family Breakfast in our Fellowship Hall
10:55am- Worship (When our children will sing their VBS songs)
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VBS Volunteer Training
Volunteers save the date for our training. There are two dates. 

Just pick the one that works best for you to attend!

May 19th: 
Following the 10:55am service. Pizza lunch is provided.

May 20th: 
6pm, Pizza snack supper is provided.

VBS MISSION PROJECT
See back page for Amazon Wish List QR code!

Our missions focus for VBS this year will be the Baptist Children's 
Homes of North Carolina. With over 10,000 children in the North 
Carolina Foster Care System, the church is in a unique position to 
minister to these sweet kids and ensure they are placed in safe, 
stable and loving homes.  During VBS, we will be learning more about 
the Baptist Children's Homes and the ministries they offer for families 
in North Carolina. We will also be holding two, separate drives to 
benefit this wonderful organization.

1) Miles of Pennies. A mile of pennies is $844.40 when laid side by 
side.  Pick up one collection jar per family in the Narthex on Sunday, 
May 12th.  Fill your jar with pennies and bring them with you to the 
first night of VBS on Wednesday, June 12th. Don't have a child in 
VBS?  You can still contribute!  There will be donation jars located 
throughout the church so bring your loose change and help make 
a difference in the lives of the children and families served by the 
Baptist Children's Homes.

2) Our hands on project this year will be assembling Birthday Boxes 
for the children who live at the Baptist Children's Home. Each child 
should feel celebrated and valued, especially on their birthday!  
We will be collecting cake mix, frosting, vegetable oil, birthday 
candles and disposable cake pans for the birthday boxes.  For your 
convenience, we've made an Amazon Wish List for the items needed!  
Look for collection bins located at all church entrances or bring your 
donation with you to VBS beginning on Wednesday, June 12th. 
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ROC VOLUNTEERS
MONDAY 
MAY 13
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Beverly Munday
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Pat Altman
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Sumerlin

TUESDAY 
MAY 14
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Pat Nelson
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Hal Lowrance 

3:00pm-6:00pm 
Tish Nabors

WEDNESDAY 
MAY 15
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Johnny Teal
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Betsy Thompson 
Carol Carroll
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Donna Munley 
Tanner Munley

THURSDAY 
MAY 16
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Karen Simms 

3:00pm-6:00pm 
HL Warren

FRIDAY 
MAY 17
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Billy Joyner
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Wayne Hill 

3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

Save the Dates
More information coming soon!

1. Walk The Yates Mill Historic Park- Saturday, June 1st at 10:00 AM  Meet and walk for 
fitness, fellowship with other members and  explore our city. We will start with a Walk at 
the Historic Yates Mill Park. This is a 2 mile creekside easy walk located 4620 Lake Wheeler 
Road, Raleigh, NC. 
2. 4x4 Summer Basketball League- Registration coming SOON and expanding to different 
age groups this year!
3. Upward Basketball & Cheerleading- TBC Registration August 19, 2024
4. NH5K- Saturday, September 7, 2024
5. MOVIE NIGHT- 7-8:30PM, Friday, September 27, 2024 (Parking lot & BYODinner)
6. Fall Fest- Friday, October 25, 2024

 Registration 
May 7th-19th 

$150/PLAYER ; $600/TEAM

R O C ' N  G O L F 
T O U R N A M E N T

 Student Registration 
Full time H.S. or College Student 

$100/PLAYER

 Senior Registration 
65+ on May 20th 

$100/PLAYER  

MAY 20 | Heritage Golf Club

Find the QR code on pg. 16 to register as an individual or as a team!

 Prize Donations 
Needed for competetive & raffle giveaways 

Contact Jeff Hall at jmhall17@gmail.com for donations
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MONDAY 
MAY 20
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Frank Evans
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Betsy Thompson
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
MAY 21
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Ron Kareiva
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Joy Blashaw 

WEDNESDAY 
MAY 22
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Mike Newton
12:00pm-3:00pm 
PJ Ginocchio
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Alan Holley 

THURSDAY 
MAY 23
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Elaine Smith
Becky Dribbon
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Linda Hanks

FRIDAY 
MAY 24
9:00am - 12:00pm 
PJ Ginocchio
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Steve Goodman
Janice Scott
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

Come cheer on our TBC Mens Softball Team!
Games at Millbrook Exchange Park  |  1905  Spring Forest Road, Raleigh, NC

May 7 | 7pm 
TBC vs. CF

May 9 | 8pm 
TBC vs. FBC

May 14 | 8pm 
TBC vs. ProvRed 

May 16 | 7pm 
TBC vs. JCC

Trinity SoftballTrinity SoftballTrinity SoftballTrinity Softball

PICKLEBALL FOR 
BEGINNERS 

TUESDAY NIGHTS | 6:30pm-8pm
Email Laury if interested!

Pickleball Dates:
May 7th

No class May 14th
May 21st
May 28th

Check out our fitness classes 
during the weekdays! Each 

class is $5 & additional 
donations are welcomed!

FITNESS 
CLASSES

Active Yoga 
Tuesday & Thursday | 10am-11am 

Led by Kipley 
Multipurpose Room

DanceIt 
Tuesday & Thursday | 8:30am-9:30am 

Led by Kathy 
Gym
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to 
Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

CONNECT WITH TRINITY!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 03/31/2024) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $872,649.60
YTD Operating Receipts		  $821,049.25
YTD Operating Expenses		  $754,256.76

STAFF CONTACT INFO

Jan Brown 
Financial Administrator 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
Ministerial Secretary 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Argento 
Ministerial Secretary 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF

BELONG. BECOME. BE.

Madison Ferree 
Communications Administrator 
mferree@tbcraleigh.com 

Bentley Williams 
Weekday Director 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com 

Laury Holley 
ROC Director 
recreation@tbcraleigh.com

Charles Black 
Maintenance 
cblack@tbcraleigh.com 

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
Worship & Music 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Education & Discipleship 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Administration 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Mrs. Katie Blackmon 
Children & Preschoolers 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Mr. Drew Langdon 
Student Ministry Resident 
dlangdon@tbcraleigh.com

Dr. Andy Jung 
Resident for Young Adults 
ajung@tbcraleigh.com

TBC Social Media

Scan the QR codes OR click the underlined titles!

TBC Social Media - All TBC Social Media Accounts

TBC Raleigh Events - View the newsletter & sign-ups for events!

TBC Raleigh Events

Rev. Taylor Miskel 
Student Ministry 
tmiskel@tbcraleigh.com
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